
RCW 74.34.220  Financial exploitation of vulnerable adults—
Training—Reporting.  (1) A financial institution shall provide 
training concerning the financial exploitation of vulnerable adults to 
the employees specified in subsection (2) of this section within one 
year of June 10, 2010, and shall thereafter provide such training to 
the new employees specified in subsection (2) of this section within 
the first three months of their employment.

(2) A financial institution that is a broker-dealer or investment 
adviser as defined in RCW 21.20.005 shall provide training concerning 
the financial exploitation of vulnerable adults to employees who are 
required to be registered in the state of Washington as salespersons 
or investment adviser representatives under RCW 21.20.040 and who have 
contact with customers and access to account information on a regular 
basis and as part of their job. All other financial institutions shall 
provide training concerning the financial exploitation of vulnerable 
adults to employees who have contact with customers and access to 
account information on a regular basis and as part of their job.

(3) The training must include recognition of indicators of 
financial exploitation of a vulnerable adult, the manner in which 
employees may report suspected financial exploitation to the 
department and law enforcement as permissive reporters, and steps 
employees may take to prevent suspected financial exploitation of a 
vulnerable adult as authorized by law or agreements between the 
financial institution and customers of the financial institution. The 
office of the attorney general and the department shall develop a 
standardized training that financial institutions may offer, or the 
financial institution may develop its own training.

(4) A financial institution may provide access to or copies of 
records that are relevant to suspected financial exploitation or 
attempted financial exploitation of a vulnerable adult to the 
department, law enforcement, or the prosecuting attorney's office, 
either as part of a referral to the department, law enforcement, or 
the prosecuting attorney's office, or upon request of the department, 
law enforcement, or the prosecuting attorney's office pursuant to an 
investigation. The records may include historical records as well as 
records relating to the most recent transaction or transactions that 
may comprise financial exploitation.

(5) A financial institution or employee of a financial 
institution participating in good faith in making a report or 
providing documentation or access to information to the department, 
law enforcement, or the prosecuting attorney's office under this 
chapter shall be immune from criminal, civil, or administrative 
liability.  [2010 c 133 § 5.]
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